Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group

at St Just Institute, 7 pm on 17th September 2014
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N

Graham Webb
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1. Apologies received from:  Julian German, Christine Williams, Brian Willis and Rob Wing
2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Open Period 
AJ raised concerns regarding a local monument but BC suggested he should take the matter to St Just Parish Council. He also enquired whether anyone had knowledge of the changes to English Heritage and what would happen to their properties locally – no one was able to assist.
4. Minutes of the Meeting on 20th August 2014

Signed by the Chairman after acceptance proposed by RG and seconded by DHu
5. Matters Arising – None
6. Chairman’s Report of 13th September 2014
JS went through each item:

1-5 no comment/questions
6 - JS advised that 49 responses from the public and 11 from stakeholders had now been received. DH enquired how the responses would be processed and JS explained that they were all being recorded and would all be considered by the MT at meetings during the next 1-2 weeks and then with the support of Cornwall Council Planning Department and Planning Aid. JA explained that details of all responses and resultant comments/actions would be published on the website. DS enquired whether they had to respond to the contributors, and JS explained that the MT would be seeking advice on this matter. JS also explained that if any major changes were required to the Plan they would have to re-consult.
7 – CH gave a report on activity at the summer events and apart from handing out information was heartened by the number of additional contact details/email addresses gathered.

8 – JS reported that the Consultation event received many positive and supportive comments.
9 – JS advised that Hub Radio had offered more publicity and he would keep in contact with them.
10 – JS stated the MT were hopeful for completion by the end of October. He reported that the NPIERS report was very positive and both Cornwall Council Planning Department and Cornwall AONB were happy with document.
11 – JA reported that he attended a special meeting of Gerrans Parish Council to discuss the Plan and thanked RG for his support. JA and RG felt that at the end of the meeting all present seemed to understand and were very positive about the document. Their comments were submitted in writing.

PM enquired whether similar meetings would be held in other parishes but RG pointed out that Gerrans councillors had instigated the meeting.

DH asked how other parishes had responded and JS advised that they seemed positive and some councillors had asked for training on implementation of the Plan.
RG advised that Cornwall Council (CC) were arranging training on the emerging Local Plan and GW suggested training on the Roseland Plan might be arranged through CC

Acceptance of the report proposed by RG and seconded by DG
7. Finance Report

JS explained that agreement to the invoices for authorisation was required to obtain the final part of the grant from the Community Development Foundation.
JA explained the future printing required – the responses summary for the SG and Parish Councils, the final Plan document will be split in 2 with an introductory section and a policy section, and the ‘plain English’ summary to be issued just prior to referendum.

GW proposed agreement to all invoices, seconded by DH
8. AOB
JA talked through the process going forward and the timescales – it is hoped to have the modified Plan finished by the end of October for approval by the SG. There will then follow interaction with the Parish Councils and up till then timescales will be in the MT’s control. However once the documents are submitted the timescales are in the hands of the authorities but Cornwall Council have indicated a preference for combining the referendum with the general election in May.

DS enquired about the future of the SG as he understand it was charged to produce the Plan. JS explained that they were also charged with implementation but obviously some members may change as move into the implementation and projects stage. DS stressed the need to keep the momentum going.

JA explained that once submitted the Plan is considered to have ‘teeth’ but attention then turns to the Roseland Design Guide, the Conservation Area Management Plans, delivery of affordable housing and renewal energy.
BC suggested there should be a mentoring group to steer the Plan forward.

DH commented that having worked on the Plan he, and probably many others, now view the Roseland differently and JS agreed that interest seems to have been raised throughout the Roseland.

DHu enquired if there was a pool of knowledge available to take the projects forward and JS responded that more would probably be needed but first need to identify what is required. They would work with Cornwall Council on the Design Guide and Conservation Area Management Plans but whilst the Plan is in consideration it gave them time to work on the implementation programme. 
JS advised he had attended a meeting last week regarding affordable housing in rural areas.

DG asked if JS had been in contact with the St Agnes Neighbourhood Plan as requested which JS confirmed, and also confirmed his attendance at meetings for other neighbourhood plans.

DH recommended that all should read appendix K26 – Judging Landscape Capacity as he considered it an exceptional document.
Meeting closed at 7.50pm



S Wagstaff

                                   CHAIRMANS REPORT 13 SEPTEMBER 2014

1. This report covers the period 16 August to 13 September 2014 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team held one meeting on 8 September. 

3. Jon Smith, John Adams, Colin Hastings and Sue Wagstaff attended the meeting. 

4. Roseland Online and Roseland Magazine. We have continued to place articles in the magazine with identical copy being placed on Roseland Online. Similar material was also circulated by email and put on Facebook.  

5. www.roselandplan.org Work continues to update the site at regular intervals.   

6. As at 13 September we have received 41 responses to the consultation from individuals and 8 from “Stakeholders”. In addition we have had 11 requests for hard copies. An update on this will be provided at the Steering Group meeting on 17 September. 

7. Summer Events. Colin Hastings organised a stand at Portscatho Regatta on 23 August.  There will be a brief report on this at the Steering Group meeting on 17 September.  

8. The Management Team with support from Steering Group members organised the exhibition at Gerrans Memorial Hall which ran from 25 to 31 August inclusive. The response from members of the public who attended was very positive. Overall we had 80 attendees who completed the visitors register.

9. We have benefited from coverage by Hub Radio who visited the exhibition on 25 August and interviewed the Chairman and members of the public. In addition the Chairman was invited to their studio for a live interview on 19 August. 

10. The Management Team have focused their efforts during this period on delivering the exhibition and work related to the ongoing consultation process, and preparing to assess the consultees comments from the consultation period, together with  producing the supporting documents required for submission of the plan. Many thanks to Graham Webb for his assistance in producing the Basic Conditions Statement. The MT hopes to complete these tasks for presentation to the Steering Group on 29 October.   

11. Parish Council Meetings. The Chairman attended and made reports at the following meetings: Veryan 18 August, St Just-in-Roseland 1 September, and Gerrans 2 September.  The Secretary, John Adams, deputised for the Chairman and attended a special meeting of Gerrans Parish Council on 10 September which was convened to discuss the plan. 

Jon Smith

Chairman

